COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday, 7th March 2006

MOTION No. 5 
MOTION: Councillor T. McDermott

"That this meeting discuss the process to secure the integrity of the Council's planning files in light of recent failures by the Council to fulfill its obligations in this regard." 

REPORT:
Prior to the introduction of the Planning & Development Act, 2000, on 11th March, 2002, Planning Authorities were obliged to keep planning files for a period of 5 years from the date of the final decision.

Since 11th March, 2002, Planning Authorities are obliged to retain at least one original copy of a planning file in perpetuity, as stated in Section 38 (5) of the Planning & Development Act, 2000.  

Since 8th August 2003 all planning application files received by this authority have been electronically scanned, and made available on the Internet.  A project is currently underway to scan all files from 1st January 2000 so that secure electronic copies will be available indefinitely.  

A decision has yet to be made regarding the long term storage of files prior to 1st January 2000, which are at present available in paper form only.

It should be noted that from the time a planning application is first lodged, the file and all documents it contains are in the public domain and are available for public inspection. When the decision has been made on the application, all reports from Council departments, and reports from external consultees such as the Health Service Executive, National Roads Authority etc. are also made available.  Certain applications tend to attract considerable interest, and are examined in detail at various stages by members of the public, solicitors, law searchers, public representatives as well as by the various Council Departments.

